
The Daily
Published Mondays. Wednesdays and Thursdays for Ihe staff of Lane Community College

Monday, November 4, 1996

This week

● Board of Education planning session, today, 5:30 p.m.. Boardroom.

● College Council. Tuesday. Nov. 5, 1:30-3:30 p.m., Boardroom.

● Synergy training, Wednesday, Noy. 6, 1-5 p.m., FOR 309.

♦ Instructional Seryices, Wednesday, Noy. 6, 1:30-3 p.m,, Boardroom.

● Writer's Club workshop, Wednesday, Noy. 6, CEN 449: call Kathleen Shull
at 2118 for time.

● Rodolfo Acuna. Wednesday, Noy. 6, 6:30 p.m.. Downtown Athletic Club;

free but reser/ations required; call Greg Evans at 2340.

● "The Dining Room," Friday & Saturday, Nov. 8 & 9, 8 p.m., Performing
Arts Theater.

Edited by Joan Aschim

'The 'Renaissance

Room serves

Cuncfi Tuesdays &
Thursdaysfrom
11:30 a,nr-i j).m.
Reservationsare

required; caCC
2697. This week's
entree choices are

Rizza Rustica. or

Renaissance J-fero

Sanchwich Qami,

College Council agenda
College Council will meet Tuesday, Nov. 5, from 1:30-3:30 p.m. in the

Boardroom. Council will discuss its mission and membership, the November

Board of Education agenda, selected board policies, and Facilities Management Committee membership.

Synergy training offered
A Synergy training will be held on Wednesday, Nov. 6, from 1-5 p.m. in FOR 309. This training

is required for all individuals who wish to serve on screening and/or interviewing selection committees.

Synergy focuses on the "do's and don'ts" of interviewing, selection and hiring. It includes

discrimination, equal opportunity and affirmative action guidelines, laws and regulations and the

potential liabilities for Lane staff in carrying out the law. The training is available to all staff and others

wishing to serve on Lane hiring committees. To make your reservations, call Rachel Kuehl in the

Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Department at 2040 or reply by e-mail.

non-

Technology Advising and Coordinating Team (TACT) to be formed
Attached to Wednesday's Daily will be an announcement of the nomination process for the

about-to-be-formed collegewide Technology Advising and Coordinating Team (TACT). The nomination

process will be open until Thanksgiving. Over the next several weeks, those who have been working on
the TACT proposal will meet with various councils, leadership entities, and bargaining groups, and will
offer to attend department meetings, to explain the idea and answer questions. Such a discussion
session with the Technology Think Tank is set up for Friday Nov. 8, 3-5 p.m., in CEN 420. Interested

staff members are encouraged to attend. Questions: Bob Barber, 2305.

Marketing grants awarded
The following staff were awarded marketing grants in the first round of grants this year. There

will be two other marketing grant deadlines this year: February 6 and May 8. Call Angela Miller at 2268
for an application packet.

☆ Patrick Torrelle and J. Sparky Roberts, Performing Arts, $600, to host opening night festivities for

theater productions with a special effort to attract area high school students.

☆ Liz Coleman, Study Skills, and Sharon Thomas, English, $450, to promote tutoring and Writing
Center services to Lane students.

ik Greg Roers, Business Development Center, $600, to use direct mail to promote the STARS

(Strategies, Troubleshooting, Administration, Risk Management, and Sales) program to new
businesses.

☆ Doug White, Family and Health Careers, $600, to develop web pages to recruit students to

department programs.

☆ Leigh Alice Petty, Disability Services, $200, to tape and distribute a videotape of Disability Services

orientation to inform current and prospective students about available services.
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Classified and management insurance notice
Classified and management open enrollment begins November 12. If

you are interested in changing from one medical/vision plan to another, or

adding a dependent to your medical/vision or dental coverage, you may do so

during open enrollment from November 12 to December 13. New enrollment

forms may be picked up in the Personnel Services office. All changes and

additions received by Personnel Seiwices by 5 p.m. December 13, will be

effective January 1, 1997. Representatives from Blue Cross/Blue Shield and

HMO of Oregon will be available to answer any coverage questions on

Wednesday, December 4, at 11:30 a m. in PE 205.

in
C

W E I L N E S S

Fitness Tip:

Walk to lose weight. A
200 lb. person who starts
walking a mile and a

half a day and keeps on
eating the same number

of daily calories will
lose, on average,
14 lbs. In a year. Transitions to celebrate 10 years of helping women

Transitions To Success will celebrate 10 years of helping more than 1,000 women achieve self-

sufficiency, at a 10th anniversary open house on Wednesday, Nov. 13, from 12-4:30 p.m. in the
Women's Center, CEN 213. The open house will begin with the presentation of an award to Lane Transit

District for providing a group price on bus passes which enabled the program to provide free bus passes

to its students. Entertainment, including music by past participants, and refreshments will follow.
Transitions is part of the Women's Program. For more information, call Charieen Maclean at 2840.

Faculty presenters needed
The Faculty Professional Development Team is looking for winter presenters for workshops on

student motivation, using humor, games, stories and drama in teaching, and use of Photoshop and
Textbridge software in teaching. Application deadline has been extended to Friday, Nov. 8. Stipend
available. Contact Carmel Decroos at 2638 or on e-mail.

Workforce development institute offered by AACC
The American Association of Community Colleges will hold its 1997 Workforce Development

Institute from January 8-11 in Clearwater Beach, FL. The theme is "Workforce Training: A Sound

Investment." Sessions will focus on customer service, partnerships, national initiatives, and building
blocks for professional development. Registration is $150 by Nov. 25, and $225 after that. The

deadline to register is Dec. 16. For a conference brochure, contact Addie Lou Willis at 2120.

Printing deadline approaching
Instructional packets and books needed for winter term classes should be submitted to

Printing/Graphics by Thursday, Nov. 21. Materials needed for the first day of winter term classes

should be submitted by December 9. Thanks for your cooperation.

The Daily keeps its name
An underwhelming response to The Daily inquiry as to whether the name should be changed

convinces the editors to leave well enough alone. Six people responded, two of whom voted for

tradition. So although this year’s publication schedule is only Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays,
the name shall remain The Daily.

ADS

LIBRARY USED BOOK SALE, today. Tuesday,
Wednesday, CEN 2nd floor lobby, 9 a.m.-2 p.m.
$.50 & $1.

MAC COMPUTERS NEEDED: Study Skills needs to
borrow 2 or 3 LC (or above) computers with 030
processors and colored monitors for the remainder
of the term. They will be used for a specialized
student reading program. I'm sure we can arrange
an exchange of chocolate if you respond before
Nov. 5 to Roxanne Flowerday at 2440.

ORGANICALLY GROWN beef cut and wrapped to
your needs. $1.24 per pound sold by the 1/4 or 1/2,
available about Dec. 1. Bob Way, Co-op Ed, 2203,
or.895-2352.

PORTLAND TRAIL BLAZER 96/97 TICKETS. Two

tickets/game, several games available. Face value
of tickets is $50.40; will sell for $45 each. Jim
Garboden, Mech. Tech., 2168 or 683-2538 eves.

FREE HUBBARD SQUASH, 8 to 40 lbs., will bring
to campus. Bob Way, Co-op Ed. 2203, or 895-2352.

HP SCANNERJET 3P FOR SALE, $200, or we'll
talk. Disability Services, 2662. DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions to

The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu,
or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim,

2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller. 2268.	

COAST HOUSE FOR RENT. Great time to watch

the storms in Yachats! Cozy, sleeps 8, ocean view,
3-minute walk to beach, next to national forest. For
special off-season rates and color brochure, call
Nancy at 485-4559. (Laurel Henry, IT).
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Wednesday, November 6, 1996 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today
● Synergy training, 1-5 p.m., FOR 309. Call Rachel Kuehl, 2040, for reseryations.

● Instructional Services. 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.

● Rodolfo Acuna, 6:30 p.m., Downtown Athletic Club; call Greg Evans, 2340, for reservations.

Pam McClelland named employee of the month
Patti Lake and Classified Professional Development Team members surprised Pam McClelland

Monday afternoon with the Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month award for November. Pam

is the person responsible for taking requests and placing orders for computers that the college builds for

other departments. Aside from her many other duties in the Applied Engineering Department, Pam also

chairs the Instructional Support Staff group. She is active on several other collegewide committees and

staff development activities. Congratulations Pam!

Technology team nominations attachment and meeting
Attached to today’s Daily is an announcement of the nomination process for the about-to-be-

formed coliegewide Technology Advising and Coordinating Team (TACT). The nomination process will

be open until Thanksgiving. A discussion session with the Technology Think Tank will take place
Friday, Nov. 8, from 3-5 p.m. in CEN 420. Interested staff are encouraged to attend. Questions: Bob
Barber, 2305.

Legislative Action Team to meet
The Legislative Action Team will meet Thursday, Nov. 7, at 7:30 a.m. in the Boardroom.

Slide-lecture will depict Day of the Dead
A slide-show presentation depicting the preparation to the celebration of the Day of the Dead in

Oaxaca, Mexico, will be given by Susan Dearbom-Jackson, folklorist and curator of the Day of the Dead
exhibits at Maude Kerns Art Center, on Thursday, Nov. 7, at 7 p.m. in FOR 307.

Workshop: Integrating Technology into the Classroom
If you want to be on the cutting edge of using technology in instruction, the Integrating

Technology into the Classroom workshop is for you. Here's where you'll see how to integrate computer

technology into any classroom with only a single computer at your disposal. You will be shown how to

use a single computer for lesson planning, interactive teaching, critical thinking, and evaluation. In
addition you will see how to put your syllabus on the web. Learn all of this in just an hour and a half on

Wednesday, Nov. 13, at 4 p.m. in CEN 421. RSVP Mary Schreiber via e-mail or call 2263.

Alan Siporin to critique mass media
Alan Siporin, KLCC award-winning journalist, will speak in Jerome Garger's Peace and Conflict

Studies class on Thursday, Nov. 14, from 11:40 a.m.-12:50 p.m. in CEN 401. His topic: Mass Media:

Monopoly and Manipulation. Guests are welcome.

A few more flu shots available

Student Health Services has access to 50 more flu shots. These will be given on a first-ask, first-
get basis. Drop by Student Health Services or call 2665 to make an appointment. Cost is $8. Please let
students know as well!

President schedules open hours
President Jerry Moskus will hold open office hours on Thursday, Dec. 5 from 2-4 p.m. Schedule

your 15-minute session by calling the President's Office at 2200.
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Critical thinking workshop a great success
Faculty enjoyed hearing and seeing ways to bring content alive using critical thinking and active

learning strategies. Practical ideas were shared by Bruce Siggson in history, Dennis Clark in AHS,

Margaret Bayless in writing classes,,and Teri Herbert in science while Carmel Decroos introduced a new

model emerging from the Minnesota State Colleges and Universities system. As students engage each

other over relevant, often controversial issues, they learn to "get the facts", question, appreciate new
perspectives, generate possibilities, and evaluate, empowering themselves in the process. Faculty

expressed interest in additional discussion and sharing on this topic. If you are interested and missed

this workshop, contact Carmel Decroos, 2638 or e-mail.

Insurance notice

Classified and management open enrollment begins November 12. If

you are interested in changing from one medical/vision plan to another, or

adding a dependent to your medical/vision or dental coverage, you may do so

during open enrollment from November 12 to December 13. New enrollment

forms may be picked up in the Personnel Services office. All changes and

additions received by Personnel Services by 5 p.m. December 13, will be

effective January 1, 1997. Representatives from Blue Cross/Blue Shield and

HMO of Oregon will be available to answer any coverage questions on

Wednesday, Dec. 4, from 11:30 a.m.-2 p.m. in PE 205.

WELLNESS

Nutrition Tip
If you have frequent
headaches, look at
what you eat. Foods
and beverages may
play a role in some
headaches, especially
migraines. Most of
the suspects, such as
chocolate, ripe
cheeses, and freshly
baked yeast products,
contain a naturally
occurring chemical
called tyramine,
which may constrict
or dilate blood

vessels in the brain.

International students to hold fall student dance

Lane international students will sponsor a student dance on Saturday,

Nov. 16, 8 p.m.-midnight, in the main gym. Admission is $5. The public is

welcome. Tickets may be purchased in CEN 414 from 10 a.m.-4 p.m.

weekdays, or call the International Student Community Program at 2165, fax
744-4152.

Learning Times seeks submissions
Information is now being accepted for the winter edition of the Learning Times, which will be

distributed after winter break. Please send any calendar submissions you may have to Julie Baker,

Training and Development, by November 12. Thank you!

Print deadline approaching
Instructional packets and books needed for winter term classes should be submitted to

Printing/Graphics by Thursday, Nov. 21. Materials needed for the first day of winter term classes

should be submitted by December 9. Thanks for your cooperation.

ADS

LIBRARY USED BOOK SALE ends today. , CEN
2nd floor lobby, 9 a.m.-2 p.m., $.50 & $1.

ABANDONED KITTENS FOUND at West 11th Fred

Meyer in a wet box on a 36 degree night. They are
litter boxed trained, about 8 weeks old and sweet as

can be, perky and playful. Would like to find a
home for them together but could place separately
in loving homes. They have been through a lot
and deserve a place to be safe. Kay King (AKA Dr.
Doolittle), F&HC, 2619 or 485-6614.

TWO VIOLINS for sale, half-size $250, and quarter-
size $150. Both in good condition. Call 484-5985
evenings, or 2143, Dave Rothgery, E,FL&S.

FOOTBALL TICKETS FOR SALE I have two tickets

to the November 23 UofO/OSU football game in
Corvallis. $26 each. Marilyn Rigby, ABSE, 2912 or
345-6013 evenings.

SERTA QUEEN SIZE box spring and metal frame
on wheels, $25. Beautiful 3/4-length light brown
shearling sheepskin ranch coat, men's size 42,
$950 new, asking $350. Safari style black leather
coat with pile lining, lots of pockets, men's size 42,
$200. Call Michael Steen (Cont. Ed.) at 686-4541.

FOR SALE: U.S. Robotics Modem 28.8, 33.6;
FAX/DATA/VOICE MAIL; internal card. Has never
been used; asking $100. Also, Diamond Stealth 64
Video 3240 graphics card, PCI, MPEG, 2 MB;
VRAM. Never been used; asking $150. Sharon
Mastin, BEC, 2992 or 342-5217.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior
to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions to
The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu,
or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim,

2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.	

MILO NEEDS A HOME where he can get lots of
attention. Milo is a very pleasant silver rat, people
oriented since infancy. He comes complete with
aquarium cage, water bottle, wood shavings, and a
supply of food. He is very gentle and friendly but
we Just can't spend enough time with him. He is
free to the right person. Great pet for a child! Kay
King, F&HC, 2619 or 485-6614.
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Published Mondays. Wednesdays and Thursdays for ihe staff of Lane Community College

Thursday, November 7, 1996 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today through Saturday
● Day of the Dead slide-lecture with Susan Dearbom-Jackson, 7 p.m., FOR 307.

● Miguel Harth-Bedoya. Friday, Nov. 8, noon concert and discussion, Performing Arts Theater.
● Technology Advising and Coordinating Team open discussion, hosted by Technology Think Tank,

Friday Nov. 8, 3-5 p.m., CEN 420. All interested staff are invited.

● Instructional departments organizational structure, discussion, Friday, Nov. 8, 1 p.m., DTC 202.

● "The Dining Room.” Friday & Saturday, Nov. 8 & 9, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts Theater.

Baseball magazine salutes Bob Foster
Men's baseball coach Bob Foster is the subject of a two-page feature in the fall 1996 issue of

Hardball, a magazine for the Men's Senior Baseball League. The article highlights Foster's career,

including coaching baseball at Lane from 1978-95, and playing on minor league teams including the
Portland Mavericks and Eugene Emeralds. Foster also played for the MSBL Oregon Twins and had his
own team, the Eugene Woollies.

Mark Szymanski joins Study Skills
Study Skills welcomes Mark Szymanski, new faculty member

and a specialist in learning disabilities. In his own words: "I would like

to thank all the people at Lane who helped make my move to Oregon a

smooth one. I came to Lane from the Educational Psychology

Department at the University of Wisconsin where I spent the last six

years teaching and working on my graduate degrees in human learning.

Before that I was a high school teacher in the Milwaukee public school

system. In September I began working as an instructor and learning
specialist here at Lane. I teach three classes a term and meet with

students who need help creating and implementing learning strategies.

Most of the students are referred by Disability Services but I also see

students who have no documented learning disabilities and could still

benefit from individual learning strategy instruction. In my spare time I

hope to ski, hike and cycle the Oregon countryside, and take in the

culture of Eugene, which isn't much different from Madison, Wisconsin,

except for the subzero temperatures. I look forward to working with my colleagues and students at Lane
and maintaining the tradition of quality education that has been established. If I can be of service to you
feel free to contact me at 2871, CEN 491, or by e-mail."

Eugene Symphony director to visit Lane this Friday
Miguel Harth-Bedoya, newly appointed music director/conductor of the Eugene Symphony

Orchestra, will visit Lane on Friday, Nov. 8. A free, short concert in his honor will begin at noon in

Performing Arts theater, followed by question and answer time from 12:20-1 p.m. for music students,
faculty and community members. Bom in Lima, Peru in 1968, Harth-Bedoya serves concurrently as
artistic director of the New Opera Company of Peru and the Orquesta Filarmonica de Lima. Frequently
in demand as a guest conductor, he has recently appeared with the Quebec Symphony, Auckland

Philharmonia, Puerto Rico Symphony, Mexico State Symphony Orchestra, Buenos Aires Philharmonic,

Budapest Opera Orchestra and the Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra in Indiana. He is in his fourth

year as conductor of the New York Youth Symphony. Harth-Bedoya holds concuction degrees from the

Curtis Institute of Music and Juilliard, where he is now a member of the conducting faculty.

Network schedule of classes attached

Attached to today's Daily is the network training schedule for November/December. If you need

a copy, call Bob Barber at 2305.
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Diversity workshop offered for faculty
An interactive workshop, "Welcoming, Valuing, and Respecting Your Students: Creating an

Inclusive Classroom," will be presented Wednesday, Nov. 20, from 1-4 p.m. in the EMU Fir Room,

of 0. The guest speaker will be Betty Schmitz, the Director of the University of Washington's Curriculum
Transformation Project. She has just finished her third book on diversity in higher education. For more
information or to register contact Michael Sweet at 346-2123 or mssweet@oregon.uoregon.edu; or Donna
Wong at 346-3232 or e-mail dmw@oregon.uoregon.edu. - Mary Spilde and Larry Warford:

U

Workshop will focus on low fat living
L

The Fitness Education Center and Amy Riggins present a workshop,

Transitions in Low Fat Living, on Tuesday, Nov. 12 at 2:30 p.m. in PE 240.

Discover new low fat meals and recipes, low fat cooking methods, and tips for

living a low fat lifestyle. Bring your favorite low fat recipes to share. Barnes &
Noble has donated two wall calendars with "food fat" theme which will be given

to the fifth and tenth persons to register. To register, leave a message with John Healey at 2271.

Walking program bulletin
"Wet Duck alternative #1" Ifs new and ifs blue. Yes the track is up and running! This is an

excellent wet weather option as your feet will stay relatively dry and mud free. Yes, you can put a little
spring into your step by walking the new track this fall. Observe basic courtesies when walking the
track by using the outside lanes to avoid high speed encounters with runners and walking in a counter
clockwise direction. Stay tuned for more foul weather exercise tips. Please contact me, David Walker at

2817, with any questions or to set up a time to walk.

ADS aquarium cage, water bottle, wood shavings, and a
supply of food. He is very gentle and friendly but
we just can't spend enough time with him. He is
free to the right person. Great pet for a child! Kay
King, F&HC, 2619 or 485-6614.

THREE STONE TEMPLE PILOT tickets for sale for

their November 11, Seattle show. If interested,
please call Sandy Penfield, College High, 2699,
688-6982.

ABANDONED KITTENS FOUND at West 11th Fred

Meyer in a wet box on a 36 degree night. They are
litter boxed trained, about 8 weeks old and sweet as

can be, perky and playful. Would like to find a

home for them together but could place separately
in loving homes. They have been through a lot
and deserve a place to be safe. Kay King (AKA Dr.
Doolittle). F&HC, 2619 or 485-6614.

EXCEPTIONALLY BEAUTIFUL XMAS WREATHS

for sale, $15.75, to benefit parenting organization.
These natural wreaths are hand-made by a small
family business. Proceeds will be used for

workshops on parenting and family economics, and
materials and activities for children. To view

wreath and order contact Cynthia, 683-3459, or
Don Hein. KLCC, 2190.

SERTA QUEEN SIZE box spring and metal frame
on wheels, $25. Beautiful 3/4-length light brown
shearling sheepskin ranch coat, men's size 42,
$950 new, asking $350. Safari style black leather
coat with pile lining, lots of pockets, men's size 42,
$200. Call Michael Steen (Cont. Ed.) at 686-4541.

GREAT SKI STUFF FOR SALE: 2 pair of Rossignol
Viper X skis, 188 cm and 198 cm, with or without
Marker bindings, 1 pair Coyote VI GS skis, 200 cm,
1 pair Coyote Slalom Extreme skis, 190 cm with or

without bindings and a great Cevas-Helly Hansen
women's one piece ski suit, size medium. Let's
Deal/All Must Go! Call Richard Gabriel, evenings at
344-2754. Judith Gabriel, College High, 2699.

HP SCANNERJET 3P FOR SALE, $200 or
thereabouts, to a department, not an Individual.
Disability Services, 2662.

TWO VIOLINS for sale, half-size $250, and quarter-
size $150. Both in good condition. Call 484-5985
evenings, or 2143, Dave Rothgery, E.FL&S.

FOOTBALL TICKETS FOR SALE I have two tickets

to the November 23 UofO/OSU football game in
Corvallis. $26 each. Marilyn Rigby, ABSE, 2912 or
345-6013 evenings.

PORTLAND TRAIL BLAZER 96/97 TICKETS. Two

tickets/game, several games available. Face value
of tickets is $50.40; will sell for $45 each. Jim

Garboden, Mech. Tech., 2168 or 683-2538 eves.

MAC COMPUTERS NEEDED: Study Skills needs to
borrow 2 or 3 LC (or above) computers with 030
processors and colored monitors for the remainder
of the term. They will be used for a specialized
student reading program. I'm sure we can arrange
an exchange of chocolate if you respond before
Nov. 5 to Roxanne Fiowerday at 2440.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior
to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions to
The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschlmj@lanecc.edu,
or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No

telephone submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim,

2591. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.	

FOR SALE: U.S. Robotics Modem 28.8, 33.6;
FAX/DATA/VOICE MAIL; internal card. Has never
been used; asking $100. Also, Diamond Stealth 64
Video 3240 graphics card, PCI, MPEG, 2 MB;
VRAM. Never been used; asking $150. Sharon
Mastin, BEC, 2992 or 342-5217.

MILO NEEDS A HOME where he can get lots of
attention. Milo is a very pleasant silver rat, people
oriented since infancy. He comes complete with
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Published Mondays. Wednesdays and Thursdays for the slaffor Lane Community College

Tuesday, November 12, 1996 Edited by Angela Miller

This week:

● "Transitions in Low Fat Living" workshop, today, 2:30 p.m., PE 240. Pre-register at 2271.

* Paintings by Jessica Dunne of San Francisco, today-Dec. 6, Art Department Gallery.

● Writers' Club featuring Ellen Cantor & Ken Zimmerman, today, 3 p.m., CEN 449.

● Transitions To Success 10th Anniversary, Wednesday, Nov. 13, noon-4:30 p.m., CEN 213.

● "Healthy Eating: Stress, Change and the Holidays" with Shan Titus, Wednesday, Nov. 13,

● 3-5 p.m. in BU 203. Pre-register at 7775.

● Classified Council, Wednesday, Nov. 13, 3-5 p.m., CS 212A.

● Bowling tournament, Recreational Sports, Wednesday, Nov. 13, 3-5 p.m.. Emerald Lanes.

● "Youth Culture: Where Are We? Where Are We Going? Where Have We Been?", Wednesday,
Nov. 13, 4 p.m., Performing Arts Performance Hall. This event is free.

● Board of Education, Wednesday, Nov. 13, 7 p.m.. Boardroom, following an executive session on
bargaining at 6 p.m.

● KLCC journalist Alan Siporin speaks to Jerome Garger's Peace and Conflict Studies Class,

Thursday, Nov. 14, 11:40 am.-12:50 p.m., CEN 401.

● Managers' Forum, Friday, Nov. 15, 8:30-10 a.m.. Boardroom.

● "Collaborations" faculty dance concert, Friday & Saturday, Nov. 15 & 16, 8 p.m.. Performing
Arts.

● Family ice skating, Recreational Sports, Saturday, Nov. 16, 2-5 p.m.. Lane County Ice.

● The McComack's^an afternoon of songs for children, Sunday, Nov. 17, 3 p.m.. Media Arts &
Technology TV studio, $6 in advance, $7 at the door; call 461-6357.

● Fall Student Dance sponsored by International Students, Saturday, Nov. 16, 8 p.m.-midnight,
gymnasium.

Leadership development application deadline draws near
The deadline to submit applications for the National Institute for Leadership Development

for the 1997 Leaders Development Program for Women Administrators in Higher Education is
November 25. NILD is a six-day program designed for faculty and administrative women who want

to reach out for more responsibility. Applicants choose a project pertinent to their college and
develop it with the help of a mentor. There are four training locations to choose from: Phoenix,

January 11-17; Nashville, March 8-14; Albany, NY, May 17-23; or San Diego May 31-June 6.

Submit completed applications to Miriam Thompson, president of the LCC chapter of the AAWCC
by November 20. A committee of former attendees will review the applications and make their
recommendations to President Moskus for submittal to the institute. Applications are available in
the Office for Student Services.

Ellen Cantor and Ken Zimmerman speak to writers' club
Ellen Cantor and Ken Zimmerman will speak to the Lane Writers' Club today at 3 p.m. in

CEN 449. Cantor has published in Georgia Review and New England Review, and conducts

workshops for the U of O's creative writing program. Zimmerman is the associate poetry editor of
Northwest Review and co-director of the Lane Literary Guild Windfall Reading Series. He received
the Lane Literary Award for poetry, judged by Usula LeGuin. Visitors are welcome.
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Dedicated Learning Time update
Please note that the following Dedicated Learning Time presentations have been

canceled; “Kicking Your Holiday Stress Habits” with Sherry Svetich and “Write Right” with Dr.
Velma Jesser. “Healthy Eating: Stress, Change and the Holidays” with Shan Titus will be held as

scheduled on Wednesday, Nov. 13, from 3-5 p.m. in BU 203. Pre-register at 7775.

Foundation's gift idea will help fund scholarships
Consider the LCC Foundation's entertainment discount coupon books for your holiday

gift shopping list. The books sell for $35 and provide discounts for food, lodging and travel. For

every book sold, the Foundation receives $7 for scholarships for Lane students. To purchase
your book, visit the Foundation in ADM 205, call 2810, or e-mail Joe Farmer.

Library gallery hosts photography exhibit
The Library's Mezzanine Gallery currently has an exhibit of photographs by Continuing

Education photography instructor Sam Blackwell and his students. The exhibit of more than 60
photographs showcases a range of subject matter and styles, and the exhibit includes work in
both color and black-and-white. As Blackwell reminds gallery visitors in notes included with the

exhibit, photographers--like authors, musicians and other artists-have a vision and then use their

creative intelligence, the possibilities and limitations of their chosen medium, and their own hard
work to follow a course of creative decisions that makes the original vision manifest for others to

enjoy and experience. Like a concerto or short story, a fine art photograph doesn't just happen.
The Mezzanine Gallery is located on the upper level of the Library, and the group

photography show currently on display will continue through the end of November. The gallery
still has a few openings for exhibits during the 1996/97 school year. For information about

showing an artistic exhibit or informational display, contact Daniel Motet at 2318.

Mini-grant guidelines for faculty and departments available
New, streamlined mini-grant guidelines with application form will be distributed this

week. Faculty Coordinator Carmel Decroos says, "$22,000 has been set aside for both individual
faculty grants and dedicated staff learning time department grants in 1996/97, and faculty are

expressing interest.". Fall deadline is December 2. Call Decroos at 2638 for more information.

Soroptimist training awards
The Soroptimist Foundation, a service organization for executive and professional

women, is again offering training awards to mature women who are in transfer or vocational/

technical programs. Candidates must be heads of household. Applications are available in the

CEN 213. Application deadline is December 15. Please announce to students.

stop smoking workshop
The Breath of Life presents a “Stop Smoking & Recovery” seminar and workshop on

Wednesday and Thursday, Nov. 20 and 21, from 10 a.m.-noon in PE 205 and FOR 308

respectively. The event is free to all Lane students and staff. For information call 2178.

RECEPTION

A "Good-bye" reception for Peggy Marston will be
held Friday, Nov. 16, 2-4 p.m., LCC Art Gallery.
Peggy, is a retired cooperative education coordinator.
Peggy is now beginning new endeavors in Arizona
with School to Work. Bring an interesting or funny
story to be included in a memory book for Peggy.
Contributions towards Peggy's gift can be given Carol
Woodman, Co-op Ed, 2509.

MINI-DONKEY, purebred, healthy and handsome,
gelding, two yrs. old; needs good home, care, basic
training. A bargain at $500. Dick Reid, Art Dept,
(student!), 2409 or 998-9056 evenings/weekends.

PERSONAL HOME SYSTEM for only $1.399. Mac
Performs 6216 makes a great gift for the holidays.
LCC Bookstore.

BEAUTIFUL 3/4-LENGTH light brown shearling
sheepskin ranch coat, men's size 42, $950 new,
asking $350. Safari style black leather coat with pile
lining, lots of pockets, men's size 42, $200. Call
Michael Steen (Cont. Ed.) at 686-4541.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES/ OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

Student Account Coordinator, Computer Services,
closing 11/22/96.

ADS
DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY \s noon of the day prior

to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays. E-mail submissions The
Daily@instadv_ma, oraschimj@lanecc.edu or deliver
to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No telephone
submissions. Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant

Editor is Angela Miller, 2268.		

FOR SALE; 1986 Buick Skylark, 4-dr, automatic, air,
low miles, great shape, includes 2 mounted studded
tires, $3900. Kathy Bates, ABSE, 2945 or 342-3155.

KENWOOD CAR CD player and AM/FM tuner.
Detachable face, 30w x 4 power, model #KDC-3005.
Six months old, used very little. New $279; will sell
for $125. Call Jody Suhanek, Soc. Sci., 2431.
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Wednesday, November 13, 1996 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today
● Transitions To Success 10th anniversary open house, noon-4:30 p.m., CEN 213. Cartoonist

Jan Eliot will present an original print of her November 3 "Stone Soup" cartoon inspired by

Transitions to Success, and sign copies. Other special guests, awards, refreshments.

● "Healthy Eating: Stress, Change and the Holidays," 3-5 p.m. in BU 203. Pre-register at 7775.

● Bowling tournament, Recreational Sports, 3-5 p.m., Emerald Lanes.

● "Youth Culture" discussion forum with Mary Seereiter, Performing Arts, and Bill Woolum,

English, including a dance performance, 4 p.m., Performing Arts theater, free.

● Board of Education, 7 p.m.. Boardroom, following executive session on bargaining at 6 p.m.

Nursing program pronounced healthy
Lane's nursing program received a full eight-year accreditation from the National League

for Nursing and the Oregon State Board of Nursing after a site visit that concluded November 7.

That is the longest amount of time granted between visits. "One of the program characteristics
both groups particularly noted," observed program coordinator Joyce Godels, "was that our pass
rate for our graduates who take the registered nurse exam is 99.14 percent over the past 10
years."

Lane offers a two-year associate of applied science degree in associate degree nursing
which prepares students for the National Council Licensure Examination to become an associate

degree registered nurse. The college also offers a one-year certificate of completion in practical
nursing which prepares students for the National Council Licensure Examination to become a

licensed practical nurse.

For more information see Lane's Internet site at http://lanecc.edu and click on Classes &

Programs, then Health Care, then Nursing, or call Family & Health Careers at 2617.

Lane surpasses United Way goal but "we're not done yet!"
From Tracy Simms, coordinator of LCC's United Way campaign: "Thanks

to 190 participants, up 11.4 percent from last year, Lane's United Way campaign
has surpassed its goal of $21,000 and has raised $22,080! Congratulations! But

wait, we're not done yet! I'd really like to see us raise $25,000. There are several more

department meetings that I hope will impact our campaign and there are a number of individuals

who traditionally participate in the campaign who haven't turned in their pledge card, yet. For
those of you who fall into the latter category, I can only encourage you to reconsider your
involvement. While it is outstanding that our participation level is up from last year, it's critical
that we not lose our core, long-time supporters. If there is anything I can do to satisfy a concern
or answer a question, please give me a call at 2889."

r 1
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Faculty Council report
Faculty Council met October 24 and discussed Fred Beisse's six recommendations for

changes in Lane's grading policy. Council generally supported the recommendations with minor
changes. They agreed that Beisse should distribute the recommendations to faculty on e-mail and
report on responses at council's next meeting. In other business, Mark Harris, substance abuse

prevention coordinator, discussed a substance abuse survey he will soon conduct in selected

classrooms. Council agreed to support the survey.
Faculty Council's next meeting is Thursday, Nov. 14, 3-4:30 p.m.. Boardroom. They will

hear from a representative of the group behind the Technology Advising and Coordinating Team

proposal. A member of the Academic Forgiveness Committee will present proposals from other
colleges on the notion of "academic forgiveness," Vice President for Instruction Mary Spilde will

discuss options for changing the structure of department administration, and council will review

faculty responses to Beisse's grading policy recommendations. - by Kimberly Buchanan
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TraveLearn offers discount to faculty
Over the past 12 years, more than 850 continuing educators have experienced first-hand

the cultural programming and quality accommodations of reduced-rate TraveLearn Site Inspection

Tours. The also have shared and exchanged information and experience in continuing education

programming with colleagues in an overseas setting. Now, TraveLearn is offering a Morocco tour

for educators for $1,595, normally $3,000, and a Belize tour for $1,395, normally $3,100. If

interested in either of these Site Inspection Tours, call Ross Jackson at 2907.

College Council report
A proposed change of wording to the Board of Education drug-free workplace policy was

put to College Council at its Nov. 5 meeting. Mark Harris, substance abuse prevention

coordinator, asked whether the phrase "to any degree" should be added to "under the influence"

within the policy. Council generally felt the addition would neither strengthen nor clarify the

policy. Vice President Mary Spilde suggested that a change to administrative rule, rather than to

board policy, might be more effective.

In other business, council revisited the ongoing issue of its mission and purpose, reviewed

the Board of Education agenda for November 13, and postponed discussion of Facilities

Management Committee membership to a future meeting. The next meeting will be December 3.

Tax sheltered annuity notice
Tax sheltered annuity contributions for this calendar year should not exceed $9,500. You

may qualify for additional contributions if you have completed 15 years of service with the

college. Contact your agent if your year-to-date deduction is close to the maximum allowed.

Classified Council to meet third Wednesdays
Classified Council will now meet the third Wednesday of the month; next meeting is

November 20 from 2-3 p.m. in PE 205.

Dance concert this weekend

"Collaborations" is the annual dance concert to be held Friday and Saturday, Nov. 15 and

16, at 8 p.m. in Performing Arts main theater. Three professional dance companies will join
Lane. Tickets are $8 adults, $6 students, and $6 all Lane employees. Call 2202 for tickets.

THANKS

I would like to thank all who gave me your
support in the loss of my sister, Kim Hager. She
was attending Lane to receive her Hospitality
Management degree. On behalf of my family
and myself, we appreciate all your kind
thoughts and prayers. Geri Meyers, Counseling

WANTED TO BUY; Size 15 men’s downhill ski

boots for my growing teenage son! Linda
Fossen, Student Services, 2315.
FOR SALE: 79 FORD 302 TRUCK w/shell, new

4-speed gears, power steering, new muffler,
needs engine, $800. Luci Amabisca,
Admissions, 2688.

FOR SALE: UTILITY TRAILER, 4x8 feet, 14-

inch wheels with spare, lights and hitch, ready
to roll. $395. Fred Meyer, Business, 2539, or
344-6878.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES/OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

● Student Account Coordinator, Computer
Services, closing 11/22/96.

FOR SALE: 386 IBM COMPATIBLE PC, with

color printer, $200. Luci Amabisca, Admissions
2688.ADS

AND THE WINNER IS...In a galloping gallant
gesture, Luci Amabisca has conceded to Joan
Aschim's observation that there are women who

do spend a substantial amount of TV viewing
time watching the news. According to an
Informal calculation of the 18 women who e-

mailed their percentages, the average amount
of time spent watching news is 43 percent. The
bet originated from the uproar over the Lifetime
Channel being replaced by FOX 24-hour news
channel. A bag of premium oats will be
delivered to Windy, Joan's 22-year-young
mare, courtesy of Cassie, Luci’s 4-year-old
mare. (Luci Amabisca, Admissions: and Joan
Aschim, Institutional Advancement)

KENWOOD CAR CD player and AM/FM tuner.
Detachable face, 30w x 4 power, model
#KDC-3005. Six months old, used very little.
New $279; will sell for $125. Call Jody
Suhanek, Soc. Sci., 2431.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to

The Daily@instadv_ma, or from off-campus to
aschimj@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No telephone submissions.
Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant Editor Is

Angela Miller, 2268		
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Thursday, November 14, 1996 Edited by Joan Aschim

Today through the weekend
Faculty Council, today, 3-4;30 p.m., Boardroom.

Alan Siporin speaks to Peace & Conflict Studies Class, today, 11:40 a.m.-12:50 p.m., CEN 401.

Farewell reception for Peggy Marston, Friday, Nov. 15, 2-4 p.m., Art Department Gallery.

Managers' Forum, Friday, Nov. 15, 8:30-10 a.m., Boardroom. Agenda: managers steering

group update, 1040 rule, dealing with ballot measure 47, and faculty RIF unit.

"Collaborations" dance concert, Friday & Saturday, Nov. 15 & 16, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts.

Family ice skating, Recreational Sports, Saturday, Nov. 16, 2-5 p.m., Lane County Ice.

Student Dance, Saturday, Nov. 16, 8 p.m.-midnight, main gym.

The McComack's, Sunday, Nov. 17, 3 p.m., Media Arts & Technology TV studio.

Schafer award helps fund nature trail for runners
A nature trail for runners has earned cross country coach

Del Hessel of Physical Education a $700 seed-money grant from
the Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation. The four-foot

wide trail winds through the woods on the southwest portion of

campus. The trail will have a ground mat base covered by gravel

and then wood chips. All labor will be volunteer and

maintenance will be performed by cross-country students. The

department is contributing $445 to the project. Lucy Schafer
Kinsman chairs the endowment committee. The endowment

was established in honor of her late husband who served as LCC

president from 1970-85.

-m'
Funds available for faculty activities

Faculty Professional Activities funding is available to

help pay expenses for workshops, conferences, or other

activities that will benefit the employee and college. Deadline for applications is the first

Monday of each month through June (Dec. 2, Jan. 6, Feb. 3, Mar. 3, Apr. 7, May 5, Jun. 2).

Proposals must be approved before the activity date. For more information, contact Roxanne

Flowerday or Pat John, Study Skills, 2439.

t -
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Del Hessel

Visitor will discuss how to recruit diverse faculty
The Future Faculty Steering Group, which facilitates discussion and sponsorship of the

Future Faculty Task Force Report, is currently reviewing the recommendations relating to

faculty recruitment, selection and hiring. In an effort to focus on recruitment of a diverse faculty,

we are exploring "best practice" methods in use in other colleges. We are particularly interested

in the development of mentoring programs. To that end we have invited Martin Bennett to share

his insights with us on Friday, Nov. 15, from 1-3 p.m. in BUS 204A . Martin is an instructor at

Santa Rose Junior College who has been involved in writing and obtaining grants to develop
mentoring programs for instructors. Martin will offer a short presentation: Developing a

Mentoring Program for Recruitment of a Diverse Faculty, and then be available to answer our

questions so that we might assess the feasibility of such a program at Lane. Please join us for all

or part of the presentation. I would appreciate it if you could share this information with anyone

you think might be interested. Thank you. - Mary Spilde

Mainframe will be down for upgrades
The HP 3000 mainframe will be down for upgrades from Thursday, Nov. 28, through

Sunday, Dec. 1. Netscape and BeyondMail will be down on Dec. 1. Please plan accordingly.



The Daily, Thursday, November 14, 1996 - page 2

Monthly employee reception to be held
On November 25 from 4-5 p.m. in the cafeteria we will have an opportunity to honor our

fellow employees, such as those hired this fall, and Pam McClelland, Classified Employee of the
Month for November. Join us for coffee, cake and live entertainment. For more information, e-

mail Julie Baker, Training and Development.

Deadline for high school conference is Friday
High school career counselors and parent advisors will meet at Lane on Thursday, Nov.

21. If you have brochures or literature to share, please send 100 copies to Luci Amabi sea. High
School/Community Relations, by Nov. 15.

Insurance notice

Who is your life insurance beneficiary? All eligible staff should be sure that the
beneficiary on their life insurance is correct and current. If you would like to change your
beneficiary, complete a request for beneficiary change form in the Personnel Office. If you have
any questions, call Personnel Services at 2211 and press 0.

Print deadline approaching
Instructional packets and books needed for winter term classes should be submitted to

Printing/Graphics by Thursday, Nov. 21. Materials needed for the first day of winter term

classes should be submitted by December 9. Thanks for your cooperation.

A word about job postings...
When postings are advertised concurrently to both LCC classified bargaining unit

employees and the general public, the process is still the same as if it were open to classified

bargaining unit employees only. When the position closes, the selection committee is given only

those applications for classified bargaining unit employees. If one of those applicants is selected,
the committee has no need to see the applications from the general public. If you have any
questions, please call Bridget at 2847 or Carol at 2114.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES/OPEN TO PUBLIC:

● Student Account Coorxlinator, Computer
Services, closing 11/22/96.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING
UNIT EMPLOYEES:

● Office Operations Specialist (half-time),
LCC at Florence, closing 11/20/96.

FOR SALE; 1984 FORD F 150 4x4. Canopy
with boat rack. $3900. Call Jane at 2483 or

726-9137 (Dorotha V\fllkerson, Campus Sves.)

WANT TO BORROW INSTRUCTION MANUAL

for an older (80s)Honda Spree motor scooter
and an instruction manual for a GTO Mighty
Mule Automatic gate opener more than a year
old. I would appreciate any assistance. John
Winquist, Counseling, 2870, 344-1125.

ATTACHMENT

Attached to today's Daily Is a flyer on the
holiday trip to Portland sponsored by LCCEF/
Classified Professional Development Team.

APARTMENT FOR RENT: Charming, unusual
one-bedroom apartment in brick two-story
duplex. $450/month includes water, garbage
and own washer/dryer. Further discount
possible in exchange for flower garden
maintenance. Santa Clara area; easy freeway
access to LCC. Call David Klausman, 689-6274

(Shan Titus H&PE, 28I6).

ADS

QUALITY ITEMS: Very soon, I will be moving
into my first home. As the list grows of things I
need (refrig, washer/dryer, lawn mower, etc.) I
wonder how I'll pay for it all. That's why I've
decided to sell these items. If interested, please
call Ellice Leichter, E,FL&S, at 2023. I've
researched comparable items and the listed
prices are competitive. MIKASA FINE CHINA;
Elegant set of fine white china with broad gold
and black rim. Used three times. Five-piece
place settings, service for 9. Offered elsewhere
for $109 per place setting; I'm asking $78/place
setting. Some serving pieces also available.
DIAMOND WEDDING RING SET: 1/2 karat, 14k
gold setting and band. Solitaire diamond
overlays wedding band. Jeweler's appraisal
$1800. Selling for $900. WHITE EYELET
COMFORTER: Never used. This beautiful

queen-size comforter is decorated with hand-
sewn pink silk ribbon roses. I paid $300. Asking
$175. Pillow shams and skirts to match.

FOR SALE: '93 YAMAHA BLASTER. Has new

pipe and sand tires. Low hours, excellent
condition. $2,500.00. Debbie Brockmann,
College Finance, 2612.

1986 NISSAN STANZA WAGON, runs, looks

good, papers on upkeep, 19-22 mpg in town,
overdrive for hwy. $2900? Call Brian evenings
at 687-9630 (Brian Zingsheim, SES).

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to
The Daily@instadv_ma, or from off-campus to
aschimj@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No telephone submissions.
Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant Editor is

Angela Miller, 2268.	
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This week

Lecture by artist Jessica Dunne, today, noon, Art Department Gallery, followed by reception.

Holiday Break Options exercise seminar, Tuesday, Nov. 19, 2;30 p.m., PE 240; and

Wednesday, Nov. 20, 4 p.m., PE 115.

Internet workshop for faculty, Tuesday, Nov. 19 at 4 p.m. in CEN 478.

Diversity Team, Wednesday, Nov. 20, 3:30-5 p.m., FOR 307. Call 2340 for details.

Department organizational structure forum, sponsored by Instructional Services Council,

Tuesday, Nov. 19, 3 p.m., FOR 310; and Wednesday, Nov. 20, 2:30 p.m., Boardroom.

Writer's Club, Wednesday, Nov. 20, 3 p.m., CEN 449. Call 2118 for details.

Stop smoking workshops, Wednesday, Nov. 20, PE 205; and Thursday, Nov. 21, FOR 308;
both 10 a.m.-noon. Call 2178 for details.

Alternatives in Health Care seminar, Thursday, Nov. 21, 2:30-4 p.m., PE 205.

Dance Workshop sponsored by Recreational Sports, Saturday, Nov. 23, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.,

followed by Ballroom Dance from 8-12 p.m.; both in the main gym.

Meet outstanding employees at reception
The monthly employee recognition reception will be held

Monday, Nov. 25, from 4-5 p.m. in the cafeteria. Meet Pam

McClelland, Classified Employee of the Month for November, new

employees and others, and enjoy refreshments and entertainment.

Faculty workshop offers Internet focus
A workshop for faculty on getting the most out of the

Internet, sponsored by the Faculty Professional Development
Team, will be held Tuesday, Nov. 19 at 4 p.m. in CEN 478. Learn

how to do specific as well as broad spectrum searches, how to join

a list of colleagues worldwide, and other topics. Bring questions.

V
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Diversity Team to meet; guests welcome
The Diversity Team will meet Wednesday, Nov. 20, from

3:30-5 p.m. in FOR 307. Interested employees, students and

community members are welcome to participate. - Greg Evans, 2340

Is there an owner's manual for student complaints?
Lane has published its policies, but do students know how they work?

That's the topic for the second Student Services Strategic Session on Wednesday, Nov. 20

from 9-11 a.m. in the Boardroom. Women's Program Director Kate Barry will moderate,

reviewing the steps which students can take to lodge complaints and ask for help with special
problems-including unfair grading practices, sexual harassment, discrimination, and access issues

for the disabled. Panelists will include Sandy Ing on the Americans with Disabilities Act, Jose
Ortal on Affirmative Action and discrimination, Barbara Delansky on the new Student Code, and

Sharon Williams on the academic appeals process and as the unique role of the college

ombudsperson. Barry will describe sexual harassment polices. Student Services sponsors

monthly strategic sessions to review issues of importance to Lane. Guests are welcome.

Gu)> Harschbarger
Outstanding Classified
Employee of the Month

October 1996

Carl Perkins funds available

Funding is available from the Carl Perkins grant for Lane staff interested in participating

in internships. Call Carol Woodman or Bob Way for details at 2509 or 2203.
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Insurance notice

Confirm insurance before retirement: Before retiring from Lane, it is important to review
your insurance records. Contact Personnel Services at 2211, press 0, to confirm that all

necessary forms have been completed.

Get The Daily sooner with e-mai
If you would like to receive your Daily by e-mail, contact Joan Aschim@InstAdv_ma.

You'll get it earlier in the day and save paper. The e-mail edition is text only; no photos.

Holiday exercise plan, alternative health-care workshops
Holiday Break Options will be presented by Roger Bates through

the Fitness Education Center on Tuesday, Nov. 19, at 2:30 p.m. in PE 240,

and Wednesday, Nov. 20, at 4 p.m. in PE 115. Balance your holidays with

a work-out plan. Learn some exercise options you can do at home to stay in

shape over the break and fight the holiday blahs!

Alternatives in Health Care will be presented by Wendy Loren on Thursday, Nov. 21

from 2:30-4 p.m. in PE 205. Explore naturopathy, chiropractic, acupuncture and other options.

Practitioners of these modalities are licensed by the state of Oregon and are covered by one of

Lane's employee insurance plans. The seminar will include a brief description of theories,

philosophies and practices and will provide time for questions. This seminar is not a substitute

for professional medical diagnostic or therapeutic advice. Loren's credit course, Holistic Health,

will be offered through Health & PE. If you have any questions call her at 2549.

Public TV to air financial aid special
"Financial Aid for College" will be broadcast on Oregon Public Broadcasting on Monday,

Dec. 16, from 8-9 p.m. Viewers will be able to call in questions. Help get the word out to
students.

STAFF NOTES

Linda Hahn, formerly of the Business
Department, is now in the Department of
English, Foreign Language, and Speech. You
can reach her via e-mail or 2421.

2502, ASAP if you would like to help make
Christmas happier for many families.

FOR SALE DUCK TICKETS for the Sat. Nov.

16 game. Our loss is your fun. 2 adult and 3
child general adm. $40 for all. Guy
Harshbarger, Campus Svcs., 2567, or 937-3005
after 6:30 p.m.

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES:

● Office Operations Specialist (half-time),
LCC at Florence, closing 11/20/96.

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING

UNIT EMPLOYEES/OPEN TO PUBLIC:

● Student Account Coordinator, Computer
Services, closing 11/22/96.

LARGE MOONSTONE GORTEX PARKA for

sale. Like new but several years old, retails over
$300. Will sell for $120. Robert Thompson,
Math, 2407.

COOKING DEMONSTRATORS WANTED for

the Asian Celebration Feb. 15 & 16, 1997, at
the Lane Co. Fairgrounds. The countries we
need include: China, Japan, Philippines,
Indonesia, Malaysia, Hong Kong, Thailand,
etc. Please call Paula Chan Carpenter, KLCC
2486, or e-mail.

ATTACHMENT

Attached to today's Daily are instructions on
college weather closures.

ADS
FOR SALE: AST Ascentia Pentium 75

notebook computer. 500MB hard drive, 8 MB
RAM, SVGA dual scan color display, PCMCIA
28.8 modem, 4x PCMCIA CD-ROM drive,
Windows 95, software. 1 year old 5 years left on
warranty. $2000 OBO. Linda Ericksen, Business
Technologies, 2159.

FOR SALE: PHEASANTS. Serve something
wild for the holidays. Our SMOKED PHEASANT
makes great hors d'oeuvres or a delicious
holiday dinner. $12-$15. I will deliver to LCC
or DTC in time for Thanksgiving. Jim Pitney,
Board of Education, 998-2711.

HELP! Do you have any clean, useable toys
(with all necessary parts, PLEASE) and/or
clean, wearable clothing (especially for
children and men) that you would like to GIVE
to the less fortunate members of our

community? You can! Donate them to the
Helping Hand Room for their annual Christmas

Open House. Last year over 500 parents picked
out a toy (and book usually) for each of their
kids-gifts for a total of 1,100 kids-and several
hundred got clothing. The Open House is
December 4 & 5, so call Audrey McAtee, T&D,

1986 NISSAN STANZA WAGON, runs, looks

good, papers on upkeep, 19-22 mpg in town,
overdrive for hwy. $2900? Call Brian evenings
at 687-9630 (Brian Zingsheim, SES).

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to
The Daily@instadv_ma, or from off-campus to
aschimj@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No telephone submissions.
Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant Editor is

Angela Miller, 2268.	
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Today through Saturday
● Stop smoking workshop, today, FOR 308; 10 a.m.-noon.
● Aitematives in Health Care Fitness Education Center seminar, today, 2:30-4 p.m., PE 205.

● Water, Fat and other Health Mysteries, Fitness Education Center seminar with Amy Riggins,

basic health principles for a balanced lifestyle, today, 4 p.m., PE 239.

● Recreational Sports' dance workshop, Saturday, Nov. 23, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.; followed by
ballroom dance, 8-12 p.m.; both in the main gym.

Faculty Internet workshop rescheduled
The Internet workshop for faculty sponsored by the Faculty Professional Development

Team has been rescheduled to Tuesday, Nov. 26 at 4 p.m. in CEN 478.

Advisory committee recognition dinner rescheduled
The advisory committee recognition dinner has been rescheduled for Wednesday, Dec. 4,

in the cafeteria. The program begins at 5:30 p.m. and should conclude by 7:30 p.m. All advisory

committee members are invited to be recognized. RSVP to Mary Jo Workman in Cooperative

Education, 2203, or e-mail, (indicate vegetarian preference) by Wednesday, Nov. 27.

Technology committee deadline approaches
Wednesday, Nov. 27, is the close of the nomination period for those interested in serving

on the Technology Advisory and Coordinating Committee. Background information on the

formation of TACT was previously circulated in The Daily and by e-mail. Anyone having
questions or needing the nomination material and documents can contact Bob Barber, Nick

Cheshire, Bob Prokop, Sylvia Sandoz, or Bob Vogel. Self-nominations are also encouraged.

Media Arts instructors earning national acclaim
The large digital mosaic which Media Arts & Technology instructors David Joyce and

Mark Dixon completed last May for Komachin Middle School in Lacey, Washington, has been
recognized nationally by a number of sources. First, it was honored in the New Voices New

Visions international digital media competition this fall (only 17 works were selected for

recognition out of over 400 entries from 15 countries) and was pictured alongside the current

LIFE magazine digital cover of Marilyn Monroe in this month's issue of Digital Creativity

magazine. In addition, the mosaic, which is made up of 15,552 pictures of school children, will
be featured in upcoming issues of Art & Design and Adobe magazines.

Student Employment Program notice
Lane is beginning its third term of the new Student Employment Program. This program

partially replaces the old courtesy appointment program. It's working well, but of course kinks

are still being worked out. One source of confusion is whether students in the new program are
eligible for tuition waivers the same as regular part-time employees. We would like to remind

you that students employed through the new Student Employment Program are NOT eligible for

tuition waivers. Please make sure that all employees under your supervision understand this and

do not promise tuition waivers to students in this program. The committee charged with

replacing the old courtesy appointment program is still working on a proficiency grant program

and recognition for volunteers. Questions may be directed to committee chair Jack Powell.

- Linda Fossen, Marie Matsen, Mary Spilde, and Larry Warford

Flooding closes Lane
Heavy rains forced the closure of Lane campuses on Tuesday, Nov. 19. Classes resumed

Wednesday, although the Forum Building did not have power until that afternoon.
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United Way raffle open to contributors
All those who participated in Lane's 1996 United Way Campaign will soon be receiving a

raffle ticket and a chance to win one of many exciting prizes. Some of the prizes include two

tickets to any Lane Performing Arts production, two tickets to the Winter Classical Cuisine

Dinner, gift certificates from JC Penney and Bi-Mart, and much more. If you would like to

participate in the raffle, it's easy, just participate

in the United Way Campaign. The level of your

pledge is inconsequential; all we ask is that you

participate. If you need a pledge card, just give

me a call. Tracy Simms, 2889.

MONEY YOU’LL SAVE EVERY YEAR
NUMBER OF PACKS PER DAYCOST PER PACK

1 2 3 4

$2.25 $821

$2.50 $913

$2.75 $1,004

$1,643 $2,464
$1,825 $2,738
$2,008 $3,001

$3,285

$3,650
$4,015

Source: Smithkline Beecham Consumer Healthcare

FOR SALE: 1982 CHEVY S-10. 93,000 actual

miles, 5 speed, V-6, excellent condition with a
canopy. $2,500. Tom Reimer, Math, 2394, or
344-7903.

POINT OF INTEREST: Did you know that if you
are currently a smoker you could quite easily become
a regular world traveler with the money you would
save every year buy quitting? Example: Round trip
air fare to Shaimon Airport in Ireland this summer
will be about $560. Total packages to Europe that
would include a week to 10 days of accommodations
plus air run about $1000. Vacations to Australia or
Tahiti are comparable. So when you say good-bye to
cigarettes, you might really be saying bon voyage.
Send us postcards!

WILDSIDE is having its fourth annual holiday
sale early this year: Nov. 21 & 22, 9 a.m. to
1 p.m. only, first floor Center Bldg. Don't miss
It! (Andy & Sand! McClure, Campus Services).

THIS DECEMBER AND JANUARY, LCC's

International ESL will be having two groups of
Korean high school and college age students
in Eugene to learn English. The students will
be studying at LCC in our English as a Second
Language program. Each group will be
studying in Eugene for 27 days. We are
currently looking for families who would like to
host one of these students. Students will pay for
their homestay. Each family will receive $351
for the month. In return, families provide a
private furnished room and meals. During their
stay, the students will be busy on weekdays with
classes and activities at the DTC. Each

Saturday they will go on a LCC sponsored trip.
We are looking for families who are interested
in opening up their homes during the holidays,
learning about another culture, plus earning a
little extra spending money. If you are
interested or have any questions, please call
Mary Jo Erickson at 2961. The dates of the
groups are as follows: December 28-January
24, high school age students; January 6-
February 2, college age students.

ff I 1 L If I B 6

OFFICE NOTES

College Finance is closed from 8-9:30 a.m.

today for a staff meeting.

ADS

NANCrs CHOICE organic beef, half or whole
$1.70/lb. Cut, double-wrapped, quick-frozen
and delivered. About 250- 280 Ibs/half. John

Klobas, 746-8409 or 2820 Social Science.

NORTHERN ITALIAN LANDSCAPES: A trip is
being organized for July 6-19, 1996. From
Venice on the Adriatic to Portofino on the

Ligurian Riviera, with stops in art-rich Padova,
Mantua, and Romeo & Juliet's famed Verona.

Highlights include the Cinque Terre (five
lands), that legendary rugged coastline dotted
with romantic villages - four days on magical
Lake Garda - and a stop in stylish Milano.
Double accommodations, some meals,

transfers, RT air, hotels, guide, and land
transportation for only $2379 from Eugene.
Don't defer your dreams! Join us on this
relaxing, exciting, and inspiring journey.
Contact Jerry Ross at 2827 (CIT Dept.) or 343-
5651(h). Info meeting Sunday, Nov. 24. 6 p.m.

ATTENTION FRENCH STUDENTS AND

FRANCOPHILES: An evening of French

popular song (Brel, Piaf) will be presented this
Saturday, Nov. 23, 9 p.m., at Bacarl Restaurant
in Eugene. $3 per person. Jim Greenwood,
Performing Arts, 683-2925.

LOOKING FOR AN INTERNATIONAL

EXPERIENCE? The Cooperative Education
Department will be receiving two more
professionals from Mexico for five weeks Winter
term beginning the first week of the term. Host
families are needed to provide 1 or two weeks
of housing and 2 meals a day. Join the other
Lane staff who have enjoyed the experience of
hosting: Jerry Moskus, Tom Birkenhead, Jill
McKinney, Cheryl Kempner, Lee Hawthorne,
Maxine Frauman, Bob Way, Dixie Maurer-
Clemons, Linda Myers, Gary/Marilyn Rholls,
Jenny Reich, Jack Powell, Joyce Garibay, Dave
Sherman, Sharon Moore, and Jane Russell.
For information contact Linda Myers at 2883 or
Dixie Maurer-Clemons at 2423.

FOR SALE: 1986 Buick Skylark, 4-door,
automatic, air, low miles, great shape, includes
two mounted studded tires, $3900. Kathy
Bates, ABSE, 2945 or 342-3155.

ONE 10” COMPOUND MITER SAW, with dust

bag and table extensions and hold down. Like
new, asking $125. Call Becky Patrick (JPO) at
2822 or husband Walt at 689-4412.

WANTED: USED CLARINET with good pads.
Possible retirement activity. Joe Freeman, Co
op Ed., 2493, or home 344-6468.

SOFA AND MATCHING LOVESEAT

(gray/blue/mauve) for sale, asking $40. Used
but still have plenty of use left in them.
Entertainment center $20. Magnavox compact
stereo set with speakers (has everything but CD
player) $25. Wood pallets free, you haul. Kay
King. F&HC, 2619 or 485-6614.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays. E-mail submissions to
The Daily@instadv_ma, or from off-campus to
aschimj@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No telephone submissions.
Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant Editor is

Angela Miller, 2268.		
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This week

♦ Drug prevention information including survey results, today and Tuesday, 10 a.m.-2 p.m., cafeteria.

● Lane Writers' Club, today, 3 p.m., CEN 449. Guest Peter Jensen won the Oregon Poet's Choice

award for 1996; guest Sandy Jensen is LBCC 1996 Part-Time Teacher of the Year.

● Symphonic Band, Ron Bertucci, director, tonight, 8 p.m.. Performance Hall.

● Babes With Axes, tonight, 8 p.m., Media Arts Studio, Forum Bldg, basement.

● Retirement reception for Betty Weese, Tuesday, Nov. 26, 2 p.m., CS 106.

● Instructional organizational forum, Tuesday, Nov. 26, 2 p.m., Boardroom (rescheduled from Nov. 19).

● Faculty Internet workshop. Tuesday, Nov. 26, 4 p.m., CEN 478.

● Board of Education subcommittee on policy governance, Tuesday, Nov. 26, 2:30 p.m., PE 214.

● Vocal Jazz, Kimberly De Moss McConnell, director; and Jazz Ensemble, Ron Bertucci, director;

Tuesday, Nov. 26, Performance Hall.

● Nomination deadline for Technology Advisory Coordinating Committee, Wednesday, Nov. 27.

Board report
The Board of Education on November 13 adopted a policy governance model and agreed to

"periodically review existing policies to assure that the mission of the college and the roles of the board
and administration are clearly defined." Marshall Sauceda took the oath of office.

The Board of Education on

November 13 adopted a policy
governance model and agreed to

"periodically review existing policies to

assure that the mission of the college
and the roles of the board and

administration are clearly defined."
Marshall Sauceda was sworn in.

In action the board approved a
six-year early retirement agreement for

faculty and reinstated PERS pick-up for

eligible casual employees. The board

reappointed James Reeves, Cottage
Grove, and John Hamilton, Junction

City, to the Budget Committee;

approved a fire alarm system for the Cottage Grove center from Honeywell Inc. for $45,640; hired

Hatten/Johnson Associates of Eugene for lighting retrofit services for $113,000; approved a telephone
systems upgrade from US West Communications for $392,639; approved the academic calendar for

1997/98; and endorsed an academic achievement and discipline campaign sponsored by AFT and

LCCEF. In personnel matter, the board approved Patrick Banning as interim department chair of

Health & Physical Education; approved Lawrence Scott as Cooperative Education instructor;
accepted the retirement of aviation maintenance instructor German Ellsworth; accepted the retirement

of social science instructor Joe Kremers; and accepted the retirement of adult basic education instructor
Ida Templeton. All decisions were 7-0 unanimous.

Board members Marshall Sauceda and Kathleen Shelley.

Special thanks
From TedFlory, Campus Services/Plumbing: "Thanks to the following people for the hard

work and long hours they put in Monday night and all day Tuesday pumping water during the flood.

Without their tireless efforts, Lane may not have been open Wednesday: Larry Ward, Paul Colvin,

Mike Ruiz, Marvin Luzier, Danny Ovalos, Larry Harris, Rick Gordon, Darrell Allyn, Ted Smouse,
Steve Wickwire, Mike Skeers, Rob Atkins, Todd Smith, Guy Harschbarger, Bob Dyck, John Nelson,

Chuck Reid, Gregg Hope, Richard Moore, Gordon Scott, Ross Barton, Jim Easley, and Glenn Goss.
Thanks, team!"
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Linda Myers honored
Linda Myers of Cooperative Education has been initiated into the Delta Kappa Gamma Society

International for women in education. Myers coordinates Lane's international co-op education program

in Mexico. She was nominated for membership by Senora Maria Eugenia Rower of Guadalajara. Senora

Rower is one of Lane's co-op employers in Mexico and the director of Colegio La Paz, one of the schools

where Myers places Lane students who assist Mexican teachers with the teaching of English.

Retirement reception to be held for Betty Weese
A retirement reception will be held for Betty Weese on Tuesday, Nov. 26, at 2 p.m. in CS 106.

Betty is Lane's vehicle scheduling clerk. She's been with Lane for 18 years. Come join her for coffee and
cake and to wish her well!

Employee of the month nominations sought
From Vicki McKenna: Once again I am appealing to all of you out there who know or work

with outstanding classified staff. If you have a nomination form to turn in, please do so. Forms

should be sent directly to Julie Baker in Training & Development. If you need a nomination form

please call me at 2606. Tell your co-workers, nominate someone yourself Let's get the outstanding

classified staff members recognized for their hard work and dedication.

Holiday break options
Heading into the holidays without a place or a plan for working out? Come

learn some exercise options you can do at home to stay in shape over the break and

fight the holiday blahs! Presented by Rodger Bates through the Fitness Education
Center on Tuesday, Nov. 26, at 2:30 p.m. in PE 240. For a free day pass to the

Downtown Athletic Club, please preregister by calling John Healey at 2271. Healthy snacks will be

provided at the workshop by Oasis Fine Foods Marketplace.

Daily holiday schedule
The Daily publishes today and Nov. 27 this week; then Dec. 5, 6 and 7 the week after

Thanksgiving; and then returns to its normal Mondays-Wednesdays-Thursdays schedule.

ATTACHMENT

Attached to today's Daily is a request for
proposals for Martin Luther King Jr. Day in-
service on Jan. 20. Proposals are due Dec. 6.
For more information contact Julie Baker,
Training and Development.

FOR SALE: 1988 CHEVY S-10 long bed.
excellent, only 38,100 miles, Brahma canopy,
2.8 V6, air, tilt, cruise, bench seat, am/fm.
Kelly Blue Book $6,319. Asking $5,800. Jody
Suhanek, Social Science, 2431.

RAFFLE TICKETS are on sale now at the

Bookstore for a mountain bike (26" men’s 18-
speed), Waterman black lacquer fountain pen
($110 value), and $75 gift certificate. Tickets
are $1 each. Free delivery of tickets to
departments. Drawing will be held Dec. 12 at
2:30 p.m. Refreshments at 2 p.m. FREE
Christmas gift wrapping for items purchased at
the Bookstore Dec. 2-24. Donations are

welcome! All proceeds from the raffle and
donations will benefit Campus Ministries.

ADS

PERSONALIZED PHOTO CALENDARS make

great gifts. Printing/Graphics will make yours.
Choose the deluxe or single-photo calendar.
The deluxe features a color photo for each
month for $24.95 plus 450 for each

personalized date. The single-photo calendar
is $12.95 plus 450 for each personalized date.
Use your child's artwork, pictures of pets or
family, or this summer’s vacation photos. See
examples in Printing/Graphics (Center Building
basement) or call 2373 for more information. TREE OF JOY. ASLCC offers the Tree of Joy

with 75 names of needy children, disabled
adults and low-income seniors, Nov. 25-Dec.
19. Stop by second floor Center across from
the library and Student Resource Cener and
pick up a felt ornament with a description of the
two gifts needed for that individual. All gifts
should be wrapped and returned to the tree with
the ornament attached for proper distribution.
You may return gifts to Bette Dorris in ASLCC,
CEN 479; or Barbara Delansky in Student
Activities, CEN 220.

WANTED: 1981 BUICK SKYLARK, four-door.
Running or not. Call Teresa Vitus, Bookstore, at
2679, or 935-0522.

RARE FIND: Classic 1966 Volvo 1800S (2-door
sports car) for sale; 5-speed, rebuilt engine,
needs some body and internal work, pale green,
$1500. Kathleen Shull, E,FL&S, 2118.

MACINTOSH+ computer and ImageWrIter II
printer, excellent condition, software for word
processing, $400. Great holiday gift. Kathleen
Shull, E,FL&S, 2118.

FOR SALE: '73 DATSUN PICKUP truck with

canopy $300. Nearly new clutch. Carburetor 1-
1/2 years old. Head gasket is blown. Call Gerry
Moll at 344-0147

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication. E-mail submissions to
The Daily@instadv_ma, or from off-campus to
aschimj@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No telephone submissions.
Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant Editor is
Angela Miller, 2268.
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Da//y schedule
This is the \ast Daily this week. It will publish Dec. 3, 4 and 5 the week after Thanksgiving; and

return to Mondays-Wednesdays-Thursdays the week of Dec. 9.

Edited by Joan Aschim

Mail procedure changes for the holiday
Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, main campus staff are asked to bring their outgoing and

intercampus mail to the Mailroom on Monday, Dec. 2, from 12-3:30 p.m. in lieu of regular morning
Mailroom pickup and delivery services. Downtown Center staff will receive usual service. Thank you!

All-staff meeting called
An all-staff meeting has been called for Tuesday, Dec. 3, from 3:15-4:15 p.m. in Performing Arts

main theater, for the purpose of discussing Ballot Measure 47. - President's Office

Task force paves the way for improved campus signage
The Wayfinding Task Force had its first meeting Wednesday, Nov. 20, to discuss the status of

campus signage and initiate the process of evaluating firms who have submitted proposals to update and
standardize Lane's signage. The committee hopes to select a firm by the end of December, so that the

project can be commenced at the beginning of the new year. First on the agenda will be thorough research
on how other institutions have handled signage in order to design an effective signage system tailored to
Lane's unique specifications. The committee will draw on previous reports on the subject and its
representation of diverse campus entities, such as KLCC, Counseling, Student Activities, Campus
Services, and Institutional Advancement. For more information about the work of the committee, contact

Paul Colvin in Campus Services at 2216. - Therese Picado, lA

Retirement reception set for Joe Freeman
A retirement reception will be held for Joe Freeman on Tuesday, Dec. 3, from 3-4:30 p.m. in PE

205. Don't miss the gift presentation at 3:30 p.m. and enjoy good eats and good company. To contribute
to the gift, contact Carol Woodman, Cooperative Education, at 2509.

Photos illustrate Oregon Quarterly story
Photos by John Bauguess, who teaches part-time at Lane, illustrate the cover story of the winter

1996 Oregon Quarterly published by the University of Oregon. The 12 photos show the many faces of
Oregonians, such as migrant workers, loggers, bull-riders, Deadheads, fiddlers, festival-goers, and others.
Kim Stafford wrote the lead article, "Two Stories Becoming One."

Advisory committee recognition dinner
The advisory committee recognition dinner has been rescheduled for Wednesday, Dec. 4, from 5:30

-7:30 p.m. in the northeast comer of the cafeteria. All advisory committee members are invited. RSVP to
Mary Jo Workman at 2203.

state apprenticeship council meeting at Lane
The Oregon State Apprenticeship and Training Council will hold its fourth quarter meeting at Lane

on Wednesday, Dec. 11, from 9:30 a.m.-4 p.m. in the Boardroom. Attendees will include state labor

commissioner Jack Roberts. Questions? Call Steve Simms at (503)731-4072 Ext. 273.

Derrick Bell to speak at MLK in-service
Keynote speaker for Martin Luther King Jr. Day in-service will be Dr. Derrick Bell. He will

address "The Aftermath Of California Ballot Measure Proposition 209; Is This The End Of Affirmative
Action and What Effect Will It Have On Race Relations In America?" and "The Future Of Diversity

Efforts In Higher Education: Are We Making Progress?" Dr. Bell will speak at the Hult Center that

evening. Greg Evans of Student Activities is coordinating Dr. Bell's presentation at Lane.
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Upcoming meetings
● Resource Development Group, Tuesday, Dec. 3, 8:30-9:30 a.m., PE 205.

● Diversity Team, Wednesday, Dec. 4, 3:30-5 p.m., FOR 307.

● Legislative Action Team, Thursday, Dec. 5, 7:30 a.m., Boardroom.

● International Intercultural Committee. Tuesday, Jan. 14, 1-2 p.m., M&A 247.

style tip for Internet references
Are you or your students confused about how to cite Internet sources in papers? The Library has

"cheat sheets" with full details on both MLA and APA formats for Internet citations. Stop by the library
reference desk, or call 2220.

Renter's handbook available

The ninth edition of the Renter's Handbook is available from OSPIRG, Center Building basement,
at $3 for the Lane community, $4 for the general public. It can be mailed for $2 more by writing a request
to OSPIRG, 1536 SE 11th Ave., Portland, OR 97214. The 64 page resource describes the rights and
responsibilities of tenants and landlords and goes through the entire process of renting from finding a place

to live, to typical problems and disputes, to getting the deposit back. Spread the word.

Workforce 2000 brochures available
The League for Innovation will hold its annual Workforce 2000 conference from Feb. 16-19 in

Anaheim. The early registration discount expires Dec. 20. For a conference brochure, contact Addie Lou
Willis in Instructional Services at 2120.

JOBS

OPEN TO CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES/OPEN TO PUBLIC

● Student Account Coordinator, Computer
Services, closes 12/10. This is a revised

posting with changes in the job description.

washer/dryer. $450 if rent paid on time;
additional discount possible in exchange for
flower garden maintenance. Santa Clara area.
Easy freeway access to LCC. Call David
Klausman, 689-6274. (Shan Ambika, H&PE).

NAME CHANGE: I've legally changed my
name from Shan Titus to Shan Ambika. No, I
didn't get married or divorced. If you'd like an
announcement explaining the change, call me
at 2816. Shan Ambika, H&PE and Counseling.

ADS

SCANNER: Disability Services still has an HP3
scanner for sale to any department at Lane for
$200 or we'll talk. Call 2662 and ask for Jane.

FOR SALE: FISCHER COUNTRY CROWN cross

country ski's. 210mm. NNN bindings, Alpina
boots in men's 10-1/2 to 11. With poles, used
twice. Paid big bucks! First $75 takes it all.
Michael Riley, Flight Tech, 4321.

THE 5TH ANNUAL HOLIDAY SILENT AUCTION

and Potiuck sponsored by the Lane Chapter of
the American Association of Women in

Community Colleges will be held Tuesday,
Dec. 17, beginning at 5:30 p.m. at Judith Watt's
home. Call Judith at 2876 or Lynne Swift at
2503 to RSVP and to get a map.

THE WEST CASCADE CHAPTER of Returned

Peace Corps Volunteers is selling $1 raffle
tickets (6 for $5) for a chance to win three days
and two nights for two at the Inn at Eagle Crest
in Redmond as a part of its annual fundraiser.
This year the chapter will donate $1,000 to the
building of an elementary school in Lesotho,
Africa. Deadline is Dec. 13. For tickets call

Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&SP, 2141, or better,
home: 484-1743.

PERSONALIZED PHOTO CALENDARS. One

color photo per month for $24.95 plus 450 for
each personalized date. Or single-photo
calendar for $12.95 plus 450 for each
personalized date. Printing/Graphics, 2373.

$1 RAFFLE TICKETS on sale now at the

Bookstore for a mountain bike (26" men's 18-
speed), Waterman black lacquer fountain pen
($110 value), and $75 gift certificate. Free
delivery of tickets to departments. Drawing will
be Dec. 12 at 2:30 p.m. FREE Christmas gift
wrapping for items purchased at the Bookstore
Dec. 2-24. Donations welcome! All proceeds
from raffle/donations go to Campus Ministries.

FOR SALE: PHEASANTS. Serve something
wild for the holidays. Our SMOKED
PHEASANT makes great hors d’oeuvres or a
delicious holiday dinner. $12-$15. I will
deliver to main campus or DTC. Jim Pitney,
Board of Education, 998-2711.

FOUR-LEGGED CREATURES spotted in the
women’s locker room: bright, colorful and
tamed animal duffel bags. Kids love 'em.
Perfect Christmas gifts for your children or
grandchildren. Must see-you'll find them in
The Cage (women's locker room). For all you
dads and grandpas, call 2557 to make an
appointment to see the duffel bags; ask for Kim.

MACINTOSH LC w/accelerator card, 6 MB
RAM, 80 MB hard drive. Global Village fax
modem, 16-bit VRAM w/color monitor, heavy
duty power supply, keyboard, mouse, $349
OBO. Bruce Siggson (Soc. Sci.) 431-4898.

FOR RENT: CHARMING, unusual one-bedroom
loft apartment with character in brick former
farmhouse. Water/garbage paid; own

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day
prior to publication. E-mail submissions to
The Daily@instadv_ma. or from off-campus to
aschimj@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No telephone submissions.
Editor is Joan Aschim, 2591. Assistant Editor is
Angela Miller, 2268.


